
NC Pack Grand Growl – 31OCT2020 

 

 

 

 
Woof Woof Dogs of North Carolina Pack 

 

This is to inform you that there will be a Pack Grand Growl on October 31st, the location for this 

growl is the VFW in Burlington NC 634 W. Webb Ave Burlington NC 27217. All advancement 

paperwork should have already been submitted to the Dog Robber for the Pup advancements to 

DD and if I'm not mistaken we have a few Mongrels to initiate as well. We will also be 

conducting officer nominations and elections and all other Pack business. All Dogs who are 

advancing please show up at 1100 to make sure that all of you paperwork is in order. we will 

start serving chow at 1145-1245 and the Growl will start at 1300.  

 

I would like to see as many Dogs as possible show up for this Grand Growl, with all of this virus 

stuff shutting everything down we have not had much time to have any Growls and it would be 

nice to see all you Dogs come out and join us.  

 

This Growl as you see falls on Halloween so lets have some fun with this and wear a costume or 

crazy cover to make it interesting who knows there may even be a prize or two given out for the 

best costume and cover.   

 

Don't forget our four legged friends, please bring Dog or Cat food with you so we can donate it 

to a local shelter.  

 

PDD Charles Minton 

Pack Leader 

North Carolina Pack 

Military Order of the Devil Dogs 

252-452-0728 


